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INTERDEPARTMENTAL

DEPARTMENT OF STATISTICS                             DEPARTMENT OF BIOSTATISTICS

Box 354322
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February 17, 2000

From

Professor Tom Fleming, Chair, Biostatistics

Professor Michael Perlman, Acting Chair, Statistics

To

John Slattery, Associate Dean for Academic Programs, Graduate School

Please find enclosed applications for new Ph.D pathways and a Certificate Program in Statistical Genetics.  This new program is a joint endeavor of the Department of Statistics and Biostatistics and has the strong support of both departments.

The proposed program in Statistical Genetics consists of three components, a Ph.D. pathway under the Ph.D. degree in the Department of  Statistics, College of Arts & Sciences, a Ph.D. pathway under the Department of Biostatistics, School of Public Health and Community Medicine, and a Certificate Program.  The Certificate Program will be available to all matriculated graduate students of University of Washington for whom this program is not redundant to their degree requirements.  Thus the Certificate Program will serve to enhance the education of Ph.D. students in other related fields such as those in the Medical and Biological Sciences following the new interdisciplinary Computational Molecular Biology track.  It will also serve to enhance the M.S. degree for students in Statistics or Biostatistics, who wish to pursue additional study and gain a qualification in the area of Statistical Genetics.  

Although the structure of graduate programs at the University of Washington requires these three components, the program should be seen as a single entity, serving the needs of all graduate students who wish for education and qualification in the rapidly developing area of Statistical Genetics.  The Ph.D. programs of Statistics and Biostatistics work in close partnership.  Many of the core graduate classes are joint-listed and there are five joint faculty appointments.  The program will also draw on courses currently offered or proposed by the Department of Genetics and the Department of Molecular Biotechnology.  We envisage close ties with these programs, bringing together  quantitatively oriented students from the Biological, Medical, and Statistical Sciences with a common interest in Statistical Genetics.

If additional information about these applications is needed, please contact Professor Elizabeth Thompson, Statistics (thompson@stat.washington.edu).

